Hello,

Frank Stewart has been in touch to advise that children are using the Wainui/Whangaroa buses to
travel to rugby practice at the Kaeo Rugby Club. He is concerned that the buses are becoming
overcrowded on practice days and that are becoming unsafe.

In addition, school buses are not generally to be used by children other than to transport them from
home to school and from school to their home each day. Frank has kindly been flexible about this
when the numbers are small and when it occurs as a one off (e.g. when children might travel to a
friend’s house for a special occasion).

This advice then is to advise that the school buses will no longer accept changes in the afternoon to
take children to the rugby club and that parents will need to make alternate arrangements in this
regard.

Requests to school to move ‘bus lines’ to allow children to get to rugby practice will not be accepted
past this week.

Kind regards,

Paul Barker, Frank Stewart,
Principal, Director,
Kaeo School. Kaeo Passenger Services.



